WILSON COUNTY, KANSAS
OFFICIAL MINUTES
 
October 3, 2005
                                                                                   
 
The Board of County Commissioners, three members, the County Clerk and the County Coordinator were present, and met in regular session at 3:00 p.m. in the Commissioner’s Room. 
 
**********
 
CALL TO ORDER: Commissioner Varner.
 
INVOCATION: Commissioner Varner.
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Commissioner Varner.
 
**********
MINUTES AND AGENDA APPROVAL: 
                
ACTION:  A motion was made by Commissioner Fitzmorris to approve the agenda and the minutes of September 26, 2005. Commissioner Lambert seconded the motion, motion carried.
 
**********
 
THANKS PROGRAM:
 
Tom Hearne with the Thanks Program discussed his concerns with rising gas prices and insurance.
 
**********
 
TREASURER:
 
Annette Cranmer, County Treasurer presented an unknown parcel that she had justified and the Appraiser will be combining with another parcel.
 
**********
EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS:
 
Dennis Moen, Emergency Preparedness Director presented report on the SLA Grant. The following items were discussed: Homeland Security Grant and safety equipment for the Sheriff Office and Road Department, which he would pay for out of the SLA Grant.
 
ROAD AND BRIDGE:
 
Bill Graves, Road Supervisor gave his weekly report. The following items were discussed: rock hauling, mowing and brush cutting, bridgework, low water bridges, employees resigning and culverts.
 
**********
SHERIFF:
 
Dan Bath, Sheriff presented his weekly report. The following items were discussed: Homecoming, backup generator, reserve officers and last weeks drowning.
 
**********
 
COORDINATOR:
 
Kris Marple, County Coordinator, presented a request to close a portion of Mead Road between 500 & 600 Roads near Middle Dam.  The Commissioners agreed not to proceed with the request unless adjoining landowners petition to do so.  Various other concerns have been expressed to the Commissioners if the road was to be closed.
 
He also reported that he had contacted KDOT regarding the speed limit from US-400 to the Fredonia city limits on Washington St.  A letter is being sent to the Bureau of Traffic Engineering to approve the new speed limit.
 
**********
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS:
 
1.        Approved and signed abatement 2004-143.
2.        Reports received: Prisoners Custody Log, Process Service, Prisoner’s Board, Sheriff’s Report, Attorney’s Fees, Coordinator Fees, Register of Deeds Fees and Clerk’s Fees.
3.        Betty Reed, Center Township Trustee turned in her resignation.
4.        Karen Spencer, Appraiser asked permission to buy new tires for two of her automobiles which was approved.
5.        Linda Ogle from Lakeside discussed the State Cleanup that Lakeside owned land that the equipment could be parked.
 
 
***********
ADJOURNMENT: 
                
                The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. to reconvene Monday, October 10, 2005 at 3:00 p.m.
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